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Citizens panel votes, 5-1, for Council map
By Harold McNeil 

Published: May 17, 2011, 12:00 AM

Updated: May 17, 2011, 6:30 AM 

A citizens panel that was appointed to redraw Buffalo’s Common Council district boundaries based on new U. S. census data has completed its work. 

The Buffalo Citizens Advisory Commission on Reapportionment voted, 5-1, on a new map Monday that it will recommend to city lawmakers for approval. 

Matthew L. Brown, co-chairman of the commission, said the proposed map meets all of the objectives established by the panel when it first met in late March, including assurances that all nine Council districts have roughly the same population. 

“There was a statistical deviation percentage that we wanted to maintain in terms of ethnic/racial balance,” Brown said after Monday’s meeting in City Hall. “We wanted to make sure that we did not dramatically disturb historic neighborhoods or socioeconomic groups that have lived in community. We believe that this proposal. . . . accomplishes all of those objectives.” 

Of specific importance to residents in the city’s Linwood-Oxford area, the new map places the entire neighborhood in one Council district. Currently, the neighborhood is split between the Delaware and Niagara districts. The recommendation is that it now should rest entirely in the Ellicott District. 

“We extended that boundary just for Linwood [and Oxford westward] to Delaware between Delavan and Ferry, so that we also could maintain the projects that they had under way, that there would not be any disruption in that,” Brown said. 

At a public hearing held by the commission Wednesday, several residents from the area expressed a desire to be located wholly in the Delaware District. However, Ramona Pando Whitaker, president of the Linwood Preservation District & Friends Association, said Monday that if the commission decided to move a portion of the neighborhood to Ellicott, it was preferable that the entire neighborhood be moved to that district. 

Meanwhile, the commission also agreed Monday to a request by Niagara Council Member David A. Rivera to avoid splitting Symphony Circle, home of Kleinhans Music Hall, between the Niagara and Ellicott districts. 

Kleinhans “has always been a part of the Niagara District, and we have done great work with [the Buffalo Philharmonic Orchestra] and with the Kleinhans Association in terms of capital improvements to the building,” Rivera said. “We continue to do that, and I sit on the board there. I just wanted some continuity.” 

However, the commission could not accommodate Rivera’s request to keep La- Salle Park wholly within his district. Doing so, commission members said, would have thrown off the population balance in the neighboring Ellicott District. 

“The total variation for each district is plus or minus 5 percent, so 10 percent total deviation,” said commission member Russell C. Weaver. 

“When you take the city, . . . which is now 261,000 people, and divide that by nine districts, your target that you want each district to have is roughly 29,035 people. So, 5 percent above that is about 30,500 [people], . . . and [5 percent] under that is about 27,500,” Weaver said. 

Weaver cast the sole vote against recommending the new map. While he applauded the work of the commission, he said that it did not go far enough in avoiding disruption of neighborhoods. 
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